Regular Meeting of the Bath Town Board


Date & Time:		January 10, 2022			7:00PM

Place:			Town Board Room			Municipal Building

Present:		Supervisor, Ronald Smith; Councilmen, John Lysyczyn, William Glosick, Hal Bailey; Attorney, Jeffrey Squires

Also Present:		Highway Superintendent, Alan Trenchard; Deputy Highway Superintendent, Greg Buckley; Dog Control Officer, Carl Tuttle; Deputy Town Clerk, Trevor Parke; Vern Anderson, Justice.  List of public attached

Absent:		Councilman Knowles

Supervisor Smith opened the Regular Meeting of the Bath Town Board with the pledge of allegiance to the flag at 7:00PM. 

Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Glosick to approve the Board Meeting Minutes for December 29, 2021.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

Motion made by Councilman Glosick, seconded by Councilman Bailey to approve the Public Hearing/Reorganizational Board Meeting Minutes for January 3, 2022.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye



New Business:
Motion made by Councilman Glosick, seconded by Councilman Bailey to accept the Supervisor’s Report for December 2021.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye


		
[bookmark: _Hlk92873951]Resolution #22-10
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Glosick to transfer funds from A2590 Landfill Fees to A1410.4 Town Clerk Contractual in the amount of $71.25. 
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

Planning Board Chairman, James Hopkins presented a major subdivision that was submitted by Christmas and Associates (South View Subdivision) located at 7209 Hutches Road.  This subdivision has been reviewed by the Planning Board and recommends approval by the Town Board.
Resolution #22-11
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Glosick to approve the South View Major Subdivision located at 7209 Hutches Road as presented.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

Town Justice, Vern Anderson discussed the process for issuing tickets for unlicensed dogs.  The tickets should be personally served or delivered by certified mail.

Marty Muggleton from Hunt Engineering and Architects addressed the board concerning ARPA funds and compliance.  He explained legal uses for the funds and where they might benefit the Town of Bath.  He stated his rates if contracted to assist the Town with identifying where to spend the funds and reporting.
 Resolution #22-12
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Glosick to authorize the Supervisor to sign the agreement with Hunt Engineers and Architects to assist the Town with ARPA funds and compliance.
 Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Nay
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

Department Reports:

Assessor – Supervisor Smith gave the Assessor’s report.  Per Executive Order No. 11.1 the Board needs a Resolution granting senior citizens and persons with disability exemptions on 2022 roll without a renewal application due to covid pandemic.
Resolution #22-13
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Bailey that the Town Board of Bath pursuant to the authority granted by Executive Order No.11.1, issued by the Governor of the State of New York, does hereby direct the Town Assessor of the Town of Bath to grant exemptions on the 2022 assessment roll in accordance with the Executive Order No 11.1.
Roll Call:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye
Motion Carried

Planning Board – Planning Board Chairman James Hopkins gave the Planning Board’s report.  Maps for Major Subdivision were signed by Town Supervisor.

Code Enforcement – Councilman Lysyczyn gave the Code Officer’s report.  He issued one notice of unsafe building at 7172 State Route 54.  Owner has agreed to demolish the building.

Highway – Highway Superintendent gave the Highway report.  Advertisement for gravel bids need to go out.

Dog Control – Councilman Bailey gave the Dog Control Officer’s report.

Attorney – no report

Board Assignments:  

Ronald Smith reported that the 2022 Annual Meeting & Training scheduled to take place in New York City has been changed to a virtual meeting due to COVID.

William Glosick gave the Receiver of Taxes report.  The Volunteer Kanona Fire Department’s drive through dinners continue to be a success.

John Lysyczyn reported we now have four contracts with Hunt Engineering & Architects; the water project, the sewer project, assisting Code and Planning Board with LP Products project and assistance with ARPA funds.  The B&W Trucking project is progressing and the Amazon project is moving forward with the IDA overseeing the turning lane.

Hal Bailey reported that the Village of Savona will start their budget next month. The village will be holding primary elections for Village officers the 24th and 25th.  They plan to use the ARPS funds to renovate the Village Hall.

      Resolution # 22-14
Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Lysyczyn to pay all audited claims against the Town of Bath as follows was
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
[bookmark: _Hlk66361506]		Supervisor Smith			Aye



January 2022
Fund			Claim #		Abstract		Amount
A			1-23			1			$  37,636.73
B			1-7			1			$    1,061.15
DA			1-9			1			$    5,881.62
DB			1-18				1			$  20,981.23
SF			1				1			$   1,924.00
SL-1			1-2				1			$      336.55
Grand Total									$  67,821.28

Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Glosick to enter into executive session to discuss a specific personnel issue at 8:00pm.   Passed unanimously

Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Glosick to exit executive session and return to regular session at 8:30pm.

Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Glosick to adjourn the meeting of the Bath Town Board at 8:32pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Rhonda Tobias
Bath Town Clerk











 


